
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
By email: Baroness Scott of Needham Market 
 
Copy to: Baroness Humphreys, Lord Popat, Baroness 
Scott of Bybrook, Lord Watts, the Earl of Clancarty, 
Lord Forsyth of Drumlean, Lord Scriven and Lord Bird, 
Hansard Editor 

 
 
Baroness Taylor of Stevenage 

Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State 
for Housing and Local Government 
2 Marsham Street 
London  
SW1P 4DF 
 

 

29 January 2025 

 
 
Dear 
 
 
I am writing further to the House of Lords Debate on 9 January 2025, on ‘National Insurance: 
Employer Contributions’.  
 
At Hansard Column 798, you asked, “The Government’s new burdens doctrine has been in 
place since … can the noble Baroness explain why the Government are not following their own 
guidance in this case?”.  
  
To which I responded, “… the local government funding settlement saw a 3.7% real-terms 
increase in funding.”    
  
I should have instead said, “…the local government funding settlement saw a 3.5% real-terms 
increase in funding.”  
  
Please accept my apologies for this error and I trust there has been no misunderstanding as a 
result.  
  
I am copying this letter to all Peers who contributed in the debate and the editor of Hansard. I 
will also place a copy in the House library.   
  
I would also like to thank you for a productive and helpful meeting yesterday with your National 
Association of Local Councils colleagues. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 

 
BARONESS TAYLOR OF STEVENAGE 

Parliamentary Under-Secretary of State for Housing and Local Government 
 


